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Research Student Need Better Pay
The Australian Council of Deans of Agriculture (ACDA) today called on the Government and Research Funding Agencies to provide postgraduate research students with remuneration that is comparable with workforce salaries and places a proper value on their skills and contribution to innovation in Australia.

The Deans emphasise that Australian agriculture is amongst the world’s leaders and it has gained and maintained that position through the adoption of research findings often generated by postgraduate scholars. 

President of ACDA, Professor Roger Leigh said that the system of funding for these scholars pre-dates the substantial changes that have taken place in the Australian economy. “In the last 10-15 years, there have been radical changes in superannuation, taxation thresholds and salary levels. The increase in HECS for undergraduate students is also having an effect in respect of accumulating debt.” Professor Leigh said. 

An evaluation of the level of remuneration undertaken by the ACDA showed that Australian average weekly earnings since 1994 have increased by over 100% compared to only 37% for stipends in Australian postgraduate awards. The changes in taxation scales have reduced the value of the tax free status of the postgraduate stipends by around 5% over the same period. The stipend is now only about 75% of the minimum wage.

“We need to recognise” said Professor Leigh “that the economy is in full employment and there are so many exciting prospects in the agricultural labour market. We need to ensure that we attract the best and brightest of our graduates into the research end of the innovation pathway by making the monetary rewards for PhD students competitive with returns elsewhere in the market place. The salary levels and conditions need to be brought into the 21st Century”.

The Deans have noted that some funding agencies and cooperative research centres provide scholarships around $25000 to $28000 but that is still only around the minimum wage and uncompetitive with typical starting salaries and other benefits that new graduates can attract in other employments.

“We say that we value innovation in this country but that rhetoric is not matched by proper support for our innovators. In agriculture we need to encourage such people so that we can meet the exciting challenges that lie before us.” Professor Leigh said. 

The ACDA have also highlighted that the level of research funds provided to these scholars has also not kept pace with research costs. The full cost of research needs to be recognised by funding bodies.
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